
 
 

It has been a couple of months since I have been out and about due to a health issue but now, I think I 

am back and ready to go. 

 

A few months ago, Councillor Cornish put on a presentation regarding the Saint Croix River and the 

pollution therein.  So, the other day there was a company collecting samples across from my home 

(which is right on the bank of the river). The name on the truck they were driving was Canadian Rivers 

Institute so I would presume that it was all associated with Councillor Cornish’s presentation. 

 

On another topic, my husband and I had a visit from an RCMP officer regarding the newly formed 

Border Integrity Unit. In their pamphlet they identify as first responder investigators and border tech 

specialists tasked to ensure security between border crossings. This will be a very important unit and 

hopefully will curtail the drugs in this community. As someone said to me the other day, “We do not 

have a homeless problem, we have a drug problem” and I completely agreed with the person. 

 

On a happier topic, I want to tell people about a great dining experience.  Many years ago, when I was 

in London England visiting my son and his family, they took me to an Indian restaurant where I had 

the absolute best curry dish. I have never been able to find anything to take its place. That was until I 

found Sia’s Kitchen, which is located at 26 King Street right here in the Town of St. Stephen. I had the 

chicken tikka masala which was a tasty treat to say the least. Anyway, I would recommend it for a 

great meal with friendly service. 

 

Happy Spring!! 

 

Marg 
 


